
 

 

 

Idaho VIN Inspection Disclaimer 
 

 

Ref. Idaho Administrative Code r. 39.02.05.202 – Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) Inspections 

 

Idaho State Statutes require all Idaho Registered Drivers purchasing a vehicle outside of Idaho are 
required to produce an Idaho VIN Inspection. This includes out-of-state MSO documents and Titles. You 
must bring your new vehicle to any Licensed Inspector in Idaho to obtain a VIN Inspection to legally title 
and register your new vehicle. For proper registration and/or lien filing for your bank, you must comply 
with Idaho State Law by assisting and producing the Idaho VIN Inspection. Any delay with assistance will 
result in late penalties from the State of Idaho and/or legal action.  

 

I understand that my involvement is required and necessary to complete/produce/acquire the Idaho VIN 
Inspection and I acknowledge that delays on my part will result in additional state taxes and fees.   

 

 

 

Customer Printed Name: ____________________________________ 

 

Customer Signature: ________________________________________ 


